September 16, 1967

Dr. Paul P. Petticord 4200 South East Jennings Avenue Portland, Oregon 87200

Dear Dr. Petticord:

Please excuse the long delay in answering your letter of a month or two ago relative to WTS applications.

I have made a through check of my files and am enclosing a complete list of all the accepted applications plus sending you five new applications. According to my records you have accepted 185 and with the five included in this letter, after they have been officially accepted, there should be a total of 190. I would appreciate it if you could check the list and see if it corresponds with your files - making any changes which you might have as to full, associate or students memberships. Then please return it to me so I can make a report for Dr. Harris.

In your letter to me - the one you sent back which I wrote to you on June 23, you made a notation that you had no application for a James S. Querry. I have rechecked my file and that name is James Terry - 184 on my list of applications to you.

There is one further mystery which you may be able to solve. From somewhere I have the name of Daniel Small and a notation where Dr. Thompson stated his dues had been paid, but I have no application. If you have an application for him, then the list of applications would be 191.

I trust you will be able to comprehend all of these notations.

Thank you for your help.

Sincerely yours,

Martha Bielefeld Office Secretary

enclosures